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 BINGHAMTON UNIVERSITY 

THE GRADUATE COUNCIL- MEETING MINUTES 

April 26, 2021 

3:30pm ï 5:00pm 

PLACE:  Zoom  
 
PRESIDING: Donald G. Nieman, Provost & Interim Dean of the Graduate School 
 
MEMBERS: Manoj Agarwal, Seden Akcinaroglu, Susan Bane, Christopher Bishop, David 

Campbell, Elizabeth Casteen, Nikolay Dimitrov, Guy German, Michael Jacobson, 
Kimberly Jaussi, Sha Jin, Leslie Lander, Alistair Lees, Loretta Mason-Williams,  
Erin Neske, Andreas Pape, Sabina Perrino, Gail Rattinger, Nicole Rouhana, Kent 
Schull, Douglas Summerville, Lawrence Tumey, Kaiming Ymeאrushab Sakpal (rep. GSO President), Tim Singler, Leo Wilton 

 

I. CALL TO ORDER: 

Provost Nieman called the meeting to order at 3:32 p.m. 

II. Minutes from the March 29, 2021 meeting 

The minutes from the March 29, 2021 meeting were approved as written. 

III. Committees 

Academic Standards Committee ï This committee met on April 12, 2021. Gretchen Mahler noted the 

committee revisited the 4 + 1 th a concern about bringing 

undergraduate requirements into a graduate policy. The committee asked to hold off on voting and 

continue to revise and work on this policy with clarification on double-counting for the 4 + 1 students. 

Gretchen Mahler noted that this will be brought back to the committee in the fall to work on. Suggestions 

were brought forth by the committee. Gretchen Mahler and Doug Summerville were present for 

questions. The policy was edited to remove Undergraduate requirements. The committee then voted 

and approved the new policy. Gretchen Mahler proceeded with the last item discussed, noting all 

curricular matters are going to move to the colleges starting the next academic year. The graduate 
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school has provided a template for new graduate courses that can be used by the colleges. This 

information provides requirements and is the backbone for building new courses. She reviewed edits 

that were made to the form. She noted that the plan is to updat
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that 10 of the seats will be reserved for graduate students and anticipating those seats to full 

quickly. Gretchen Mahler was present to answer questions. SUST 581 was approved as a 

permanent course. 



 

4 
 

a speech language pathology career. Rodney Gabel reviewed changes that were made after 

the program external review. Rodney Gabel was present for questions. The Speech Language 

and Pathology MS new program was approved. 

 

Advisory Committee for Scholarship and Research ï This committee met on April 20, 2021.  

Gretchen Mahler noted she received an update from Michael Jacobson noting the committee continued 

an annual review of centers and institutes.  

 

Student Affairs/Budget Advisory Committee ï This committee met on April 20, 2021. Gretchen 

Mahler noted the committee reviewed and discussed the Graduate School travel grant applications. The 



 

5 
 

     ________________________________ 
Minutes recorded by Kellie Hovancik, 
Administrative Assistant to the Dean of The Graduate School  
     


